

Chris Heaton-Harris MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA From the Parliamentary Under Secretary of State Andrew Jones MP

Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR

Tel: 0300 330 3000 Fax: 020 7944 4309

E-Mail: andrew.jones@dft.gsi.gov.uk

Web site: www.gov.uk/dft

- 5 MAY 2016

Dear Chris,

I am delighted to confirm that following the success of Daventry Area Community Transport in securing funding from the Department's Community Transport Minibus Fund, a minibus was delivered to that organisation on 18 April.

This is one of more than 300 local charities and community groups across England which are now receiving new minibuses from this £25 million fund, helping elderly residents, people with learning and physical disabilities and those who do not have access to a commercial bus service.

I hope that the Department's support will enable the much needed transport services necessary to improve access for your constituents.

Yours,

2011

ANDREW JONES MP